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1B2018 Acreage Reporting Dates 
In order to comply with FSA program eligibility requirements, all 
producers are encouraged to visit the local county FSA office to file 
an accurate crop certification report by the applicable deadline. 

Please be aware of the upcoming acreage reporting date for 
Maryland: 

December 15, 2017: Fall Forage Seeding, Perennial Forage, Fall-
Seeded Small Grains 

The following exceptions apply to the above acreage reporting 
date: 

• If the crop has not been planted by the above acreage 
reporting date, then the acreage must be reported no later 
than 15 calendar days after planting is completed. 

• If a producer acquires additional acreage after the above 
acreage reporting date, then the acreage must be reported 
no later than 30 calendars days after purchase or acquiring 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/1c5a3db
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/md
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To find contact information for 
your local office go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/md 

  

the lease. Appropriate documentation must be provided to 
the county office. 

• If a perennial forage crop is reported with the intended use 
of “cover only,” “green manure,” “left standing,” or “seed,” 
then the acreage must be reported by July 15th. 

Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) policy 
holders should note that the acreage reporting date for NAP 
covered crops is the earlier of the dates listed above or 15 calendar 
days before grazing or harvesting of the crop begins. 

For questions regarding crop certification and crop loss reports, 
please contact the local county FSA office. 

 

 
2BDairy Producers Can Enroll for 2018 Coverage 
Secretary Allows Producers to Opt Out 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) announced that starting 
Sept. 1, 2017, dairy producers can enroll for 2018 coverage in the Margin Protection Program 
(MPP-Dairy). Secretary Sonny Perdue has utilized additional flexibility this year by providing dairy 
producers the option of opting out of the program for 2018. 

To opt out, a producer should not sign up during the annual registration period. By opting out, a 
producer would not receive any MPP-Dairy benefits if payments are triggered for 2018. Full details 
will be included in a subsequent Federal Register Notice.  The decision would be for 2018 only and 
is not retroactive.   

The voluntary program, established by the 2014 Farm Bill, provides financial assistance to 
participating dairy producers when the margin – the difference between the price of milk and feed 
costs – falls below the coverage level selected by the producer. 

MPP-Dairy gives participating dairy producers the flexibility to select coverage levels best suited for 
their operation. Enrollment ends on Dec. 15, 2017, for coverage in calendar year 2018. Participating 
farmers will remain in the program through Dec. 31, 2018, and pay a minimum $100 administrative 
fee for 2018 coverage. Producers have the option of selecting a different coverage level from the 
previous coverage year during open enrollment. 

Dairy operations enrolling in the program must meet conservation compliance provisions and 
cannot participate in the Livestock Gross Margin Dairy Insurance Program. Producers can mail the 
appropriate form to the producer’s administrative county FSA office, along with applicable fees, 
without necessitating a trip to the local FSA office. If electing higher coverage for 2018, dairy 
producers can either pay the premium in full at the time of enrollment or pay 100 percent of the 
premium by Sept. 1, 2018. Premium fees may be paid directly to FSA or producers can work with 
their milk handlers to remit premiums on their behalf. 

USDA has a web tool to help producers determine the level of coverage under the MPP-Dairy that 
will provide them with the strongest safety net under a variety of conditions. The online resource, 
available at www.fsa.usda.gov/mpptool, allows dairy farmers to quickly and easily combine unique 
operation data and other key variables to calculate their coverage needs based on price projections. 
Producers can also review historical data or estimate future coverage based on data projections. 
The secure site can be accessed via computer, Smartphone, tablet or any other platform, 24 hours 
a day, seven days a week. 

For more information, visit FSA online at www.fsa.usda.gov/dairy or stop by a local FSA office to 
learn more about the MPP-Dairy.  

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/md
https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app?state=md&agency=fsa
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/mpptool
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/dairy
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3BUSDA Announces Enrollment Period for Safety Net Coverage 
in 2018 
FSA announced that starting Nov. 1, 2017, farmers and ranchers with base acres in the Agriculture 
Risk Coverage (ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC) safety net program may enroll for the 2018 
crop year. The enrollment period will end on Aug. 1, 2018.  

Since shares and ownership of a farm can change year-to-year, producers must enroll by 
signing a contract each program year.  

The producers on a farm that are not enrolled for the 2018 enrollment period will not be eligible for 
financial assistance from the ARC or PLC programs for the 2018 crop should crop prices or farm 
revenues fall below the historical price or revenue benchmarks established by the program. 
Producers who made their elections in previous years must still enroll during the 2018 enrollment 
period. 

The ARC and PLC programs were authorized by the 2014 Farm Bill and offer a safety net to 
agricultural producers when there is a substantial drop in prices or revenues for covered 
commodities. Covered commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, 
crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long 
grain rice, medium grain rice (which includes short grain and sweet rice), safflower seed, sesame, 
soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. Upland cotton is no longer a covered commodity. For more 
details regarding these programs, go to www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. 

For more information, producers are encouraged to visit their local FSA office. To find a local FSA 
office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
4BUSDA Processing Pending Conservation Reserve Program 
Continuous Enrollment Offers 
Acceptance of Most 2018 Offers Temporarily Suspended 

USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) will process many pending eligible offers for land enrollment in 
the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP), and will temporarily suspend accepting most new offers 
until later in the 2018 fiscal year. 

All current, eligible CRP continuous enrollment offers made through Sept. 30, 2017, except for 
those made under the Pollinator Habitat Initiative (CP42), will be approved,  Additionally, FSA is 
temporarily suspending acceptance of most offers going forward to provide time to review CRP 
allocation levels, and to avoid exceeding the statutory cap of 24 million acres. 

The CRP acreage cap is a provision of the 2014 Farm Bill. Current enrollment is about 23.5 million 
acres nationwide. USDA is accepting all pending continuous enrollment offers that were made 
beginning on May 4, 2017, and extending through Sept. 30, 2017, except Pollinator Habitat Initiative 
offers. Pollinator acreage offers are being declined because the program has met its acreage 
enrollment goal. Effective immediately, USDA is suspending acceptance of all new CRP continuous 
offers received or submitted after Sept. 30, 2017. The suspension will continue until later in the 
2018 fiscal year. 

However, FSA will continue to accept eligible offers for state-specific Conservation Reserve 
Enhancement Program (CREP) and CRP Grasslands enrollment. Offers received on or after Oct. 1, 
2017, are subject to fiscal year 2018 rental rates which have been adjusted to reflect current market 
conditions and were established after careful review of the latest USDA National Agricultural 
Statistics Service (NASS) cash rent data. 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc
http://offices.usda.gov/
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In return for enrolling in CRP, USDA, through FSA, provides participants with rental payments and 
cost-share assistance. Landowners enter into contracts that last between 10 and 15 years. CRP 
pays farmers and ranchers who remove sensitive lands from production and plant certain grasses, 
shrubs and trees that improve water quality, prevent soil erosion and increase wildlife habitat. 
Payment totals for 2017 were announced earlier this week totaling over $1.6 billion. 

For more information about CRP, contact your local FSA office or visit www.fsa.usda.gov/crp. To 
locate your local FSA office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
5BMAL and LDP Policy  
The Agricultural Act of 2014 authorized 2014-2018 crop year Marketing Assistance Loans (MALs) 
and Loan Deficiency Payments (LDPs), with a few minor policy changes.  

Among the changes, farm-stored MAL collateral transferred to warehouse storage will retain the 
original loan rate, be allowed to transfer only the outstanding farm-stored quantity with no additional 
quantity allowed and will no longer require producers to have a paid for measurement service when 
moving or commingling loan collateral.  

MALs and LDPs provide financing and marketing assistance for wheat, feed grains, soybeans, and 
other oilseeds, pulse crops, rice, peanuts, cotton, wool and honey. MALs provide producers interim 
financing after harvest to help them meet cash flow needs without having to sell their commodities 
when market prices are typically at harvest-time lows. A producer who is eligible to obtain a loan, 
but agrees to forgo the loan, may obtain an LDP if such a payment is available. Marketing loan 
provisions and LDPs are not available for sugar and extra-long staple cotton. 

FSA is now accepting requests for 2017 MALs and LDPs for all eligible commodities after harvest. 
Requests for loans and LDPs shall be made on or before the final availability date for the respective 
commodities.  

Before MAL repayments with a market loan gain or LDP disbursements can be made, producers 
must meet the requirements of actively engaged in farming, cash rent tenant and member 
contribution.  

Commodity certificates are available to loan holders who have outstanding nonrecourse loans for 
wheat, upland cotton, rice, feed grains, pulse crops (dry peas, lentils, large and small chickpeas), 
peanuts, wool, soybeans and designated minor oilseeds. These certificates can be purchased at the 
posted county price (or adjusted world price or national posted price) for the quantity of commodity 
under loan, and must be immediately exchanged for the collateral, satisfying the loan.  MALs 
redeemed with commodity certificates are not subject to the actively engaged in farming, cash-rent 
tenant, Adjusted Gross Income provisions or the payment limitation. 

To be considered eligible for an LDP, producers must have form CCC-633EZ, Page 1 on file at their 
local FSA Office before losing beneficial interest in the crop. Pages 2, 3 or 4 of the form must be 
submitted when payment is requested. 

The 2014 Farm Bill also establishes payment limitations per individual or entity not to exceed 
$125,000 annually on certain commodities for the following program benefits: price loss coverage 
payments, agriculture risk coverage payments, marketing loan gains (MLGs) and LDPs.  These 
payment limitations do not apply to MAL loan disbursements or redemptions using commodity 
certificate exchange. 

Adjusted Gross Income (AGI) provisions were modified by the 2014 Farm Bill, which states that a 
producer whose total applicable three-year average AGI exceeds $900,000 is not eligible to receive 
an MLG or LDP. Producers must have a valid CCC-941 on file to earn a market gain of LDP. The 
AGI does not apply to MALs redeemed with commodity certificate exchange. 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/crp
http://offices.usda.gov/
http://forms.sc.egov.usda.gov/efcommon/eFileServices/eFormsAdmin/CCC0633EZ_140328V03.pdf
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For more information and additional eligibility requirements, please visit a nearby USDA Service 
Center or FSA’s website www.fsa.usda.gov. 

 
6BMaintaining the Quality of Farm-Stored Loan Grain 
Bins are ideally designed to hold a level volume of grain. When bins are overfilled and grain is 
heaped up, airflow is hindered and the chance of spoilage increases. 

Producers who take out marketing assistance loans and use the farm-stored grain as collateral 
should remember that they are responsible for maintaining the quality of the grain through the term 
of the loan. 

 
7BUSDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property 
Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land 
  
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 
  
The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living 
expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers. 
  
Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office.  

 
8BUSDA Announces Streamlined Guaranteed Loans and 
Additional Lender Category for Small-Scale Operators 
Options Help More Beginning, Small and Urban Producers Gain Access to Credit 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) announced the availability of a streamlined version of 
USDA guaranteed loans, which are tailored for smaller scale farms and urban producers. The 
program, called EZ Guarantee Loans, uses a simplified application process to help beginning, 
small, underserved and family farmers and ranchers apply for loans of up to $100,000 from USDA-
approved lenders to purchase farmland or finance agricultural operations.  

A new category of lenders will join traditional lenders, such as banks and credit unions, in offering 
USDA EZ Guarantee Loans. Microlenders, which include Community Development Financial 
Institutions and Rural Rehabilitation Corporations, will be able to offer their customers up to $50,000 
of EZ Guaranteed Loans, helping to reach urban areas and underserved producers. Banks, credit 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans
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unions and other traditional USDA-approved lenders, can offer customers up to $100,000 to help 
with agricultural operation costs. 

EZ Guarantee Loans offer low interest rates and terms up to seven years for financing operating 
expenses and 40 years for financing the purchase of farm real estate. USDA-approved lenders can 
issue these loans with the Farm Service Agency (FSA) guaranteeing the loan up to 95 percent. 
   
More information about the available types of FSA farm loans can be found at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/farmloans or by contacting your local FSA office.  

 
9BSelected Interest Rates and Dates to Remember 

 
 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 

 
 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/farmloans
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